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Agenda 
ETMD Board of Directors

         Kennebunk Town Hall  
April 11, 2012   -   8:30 – 10:30 a.m.
1. Minutes of March 14, 2012 (attached) – needs vote - 5 min
2. ETMD Priorities   90 min
· Review of ETMD documents – Tad R
· TE Application – Tad R

i.  Kennebunk-Wells-South Berwick design

· Update on Co-Location Agreement 

· Trail Management  


i. Events – Carole B  (Updates provided in Monthly Summary-to follow)
· Review applications for fee/insurance waivers
ii. Status on Emergency Trail Markers – Dan L 
· Status updates:

i. Financial Report (to follow)
ii. 2012 Dues

3. Ongoing Projects:  (Monthly Summary to follow)  - 20 min   Carole B
· Saco to OOB –- PIN 13340.00  

i. Opening Ceremony – 5/16

ii. Ramp design/construction  update
· Scarborough –  019386.00  

i. $150,000 .8 mi. design  update
4. Other Business – issues? Concerns?   5 min
5. Next Meeting – May 9, 2012

6.  Adjourn
Minutes
ETMD Board of Directors

         Kennebunk Town Hall  
March 14, 2012
Trustee Attendance

Kittery



-

Eliot



-

South Berwick


Anita Rosencrantz

North Berwick


-

Wells



-
Kennebunk


Mike Claus 

Arundel



Tad Redway, President
Biddeford


Dan Letellier, Vice-President & Treasurer

Saco



Bob Hamblen, Secretary
Old Orchard Beach

-


Scarborough


Bruce Gullifer
South Portland


- 

ETA



Jim Bucar, Bob Lanigra
ETMD Executive Director
Carole Brush

(Attendees are identified by initials)
President TR opened the meeting at 8:37, welcomed a group of equestrians, and asked that attendees introduce themselves.

1.
Minutes of February 8, 2012 – DL: on p. 2, should say Biddeford City Manager and Public Works Director, not the Mayor. MC moves to accept as drafted, BL 2nd, and so voted, unanimous.
2. 
ETMD Priorities:

· Equestrian Use – a group of equestrians was in attendance. Cindy Brochu: we don’t agree with horses staying on the west side of the trail, should instead keep to the right. DL: shouldn’t the rules be for the Trail alone, rather than just horses? Don’t need set of rules just for equ. BL: posters in all kiosks for trail use. CB: the posters don’t address all the equestrian user rules. DL: prefers to retain wet weather conditions rule. TR: concern with west side of trail use vs. staying to the right. FHA wants physical separation between horses and cyclists/walkers, especially at crossings where width narrows. Could impact handicapped accessibility, which we cannot do. He advocates for horses staying to 1 lane of trail. BL: concern with wear and tear on one side only. AR: we’re trained to pass on left. West is inland side. BG: wear on west side alone may compromise that side. TR: so, motions to restrict horses to west side, and to retain mention of wet weather and website posting. All in favor of the west side restriction: TR and DL. BG: how do we enforce? A stewardship program would help. 

DL: motion that we accept Equestrian Rules as edited by the ETMD, retaining wet weather language, deleting a reference to manure management, and deleting the reference to horses being restricted to the west side of the trail, 2nd by AR, and so voted, unan.

Attendee: what is the maintenance plan? TR: per town. ETMD partners with towns, but towns are responsible for maintenance. BG: could be different maintenance in different towns. Is no money to maintain, we’ll work with volunteers. Attendee: could recommend equipment to help maintain trail. BG: must be mindful of Unitil, can’t send public works out to grade. Attendee: education could help. BG: donation from equestrians could be an answer. DL: some bike organizations donate to trail. Attendee: use trail as training course, 30 mph? No. AR: intent is bike/ped trail that equestrians can use, not vice versa. I can ride on equestrian trails, but expect that surface to be different, and rules to be different. MC: we mentioned donations. Better they go to ETA, a non-profit that can accept donations for trail maintenance. BH: motion that the issue of equestrian use on the Eastern Trail be left to member communities to determine, based on the Eastern Trail Equestrian Stewardship agreement as drafted and amended earlier in the meeting. AR: 2nds. AR: any use? JB: where does ETMD authority end and town take over? DL: Biddeford signed up for mowing and occasional trash pickup. BG: disagrees, it’s more than that. PC: don’t handcuff towns, but don’t handcuff ETMD either. Where does each’s authority end? Cites definition of ET, doesn’t think that towns saw as other than an equestrian trail, or that town has right to deny uses. Unitil agreement recognizes various rights. Stewardship agreement is a good idea. Legally questionable as to allowing towns to determine what may occur on trail. Very complicated question. ETMD should not give away its power. It has a stewardship agreement. AR: you’re saying the 3 uses are equal. PC: yes. Towns can impose reasonable rules. DL: can horses go on on-road portions of ET? AR: in South Berwick, they can. PC: can argue that horses are a grandfathered use. Towns may have right to back out of ET agreement, but the agreement is paramount. BG: safety is most important, and if horses or any other use compromises safety, then town needs to close trail. TR: disagrees with grandfathering because it’s private property. 

TR: each community’s approach to horses on Trail? BG: in Scarborough, they use the beach, and we rarely see them on Trail. Town will step in as needed. MC: Kennebunk has an ordinance banning horses on Trail. Selectmen will probably revise that, and establish a committee to facilitate that. Concern is cleaning up after horses. DL: Biddeford, doesn’t agree with this and would prefer a motion to vote on. Biddeford has safety and maintenance concerns, horses on beach are allowed, but Biddeford opposes horses on the trail. AR: South Berwick allows horses on Trail. TR: Arundel does not support horses on trail. Would like to see it demonstrated that it can work. DL: moves that horses not be allowed on Trail. No second. BH: moves to allow, subject to ETES rules, 2nd by MC. JB: amends motion to allow formal review in 6 months. Motion passes, 5-2 (TR, DL).  

BG: SP won’t allow horses on trail. 
· Annual Dues Request/ETMD newsletter – AR asks for copies for South Berwick selectmen budget meeting on March 15. CB: have gone out.
· Financial Report – DL: in good shape.
· Trail Management  


i. Events – Carole B 

· Event requests updates in Monthly Summary – 5/18 ECG ride will start in Kennebunk and go to South Portland. Permit needed in each town? Yes. 
· Revised Event Form Notice (included) – distributed by BG. Will seek legal review. 
ii. Updates on Signage/benches – TR: benches will use bollard bases, 5-6 benches, low maintenance, Trex, probably not ready for Saco-OOB opening. CB still working on signage. 

iii. Status on Emergency Trail Markers – Dan L: not much progress since last meeting, but ready to go forward starting at Bug Light. There is money in trail operations, or contingency to cover costs. BL: SMMC would buy signs for Biddeford, Arundel and Kennebunk if allowed to put small plaque on posts, not signs, “Donated by SMMC.” BG: signs will be moved, but Safety folks want signs up now. BL: letters to Rotary from Tad to cover additional costs? BG: moves to move monies to cover costs of buying and distributing .25 mile markers to involved communities, JB 2nds, all in favor.

TR: moves that ETMD accept donation costs for signs in B, A, K with small plaques, 2nd by BG. AR supports that as welcome involvement from the hospital. DL: Biddeford Council working on banning advertising signs. All in favor.
iv. Wells – Tad R – status on Kennebunk-Wells Co-Location Agreement with Unitil. TR talked to Patty, Roger Barham has more to say, with follow up with CB.
· Status Southern Outreach 

i. Plans to submit TE Funding request for design (Kennebunk to S Berwick): CB – Kennebunk south will jointly submit a TE application for June deadline. Will need progress on co-location. Would not include South Berwick. BG would like to back-charge towns that have dropped out, don’t know if we can do that. Would like to see the numbers for what’s owed.

3. Ongoing Projects: CB --
a. Saco to OOB –- PIN 13340.00. Contract mod now approved, meeting being scheduled for next week. Additional easement area needed, funds in for benches and stairs.

i. Opening Ceremony – 5/16. TA okay with that? Bridge ceremony should be put off until construction complete. 

ii. Pending items: Contract mod in process to add $ and move forward with ramp
b. Scarborough – MDOT PIN #019386.00: HNTB is contractor. S.P. route remains undetermined. This .8 mile would be most expensive project in state. Long way to go. JA has submitted to Hannaford and MMC hoping for local match funds.

i. $150,000 .8 mi. design award

4. Other Business – issues? Concerns?   CB: thanks for support, I owe you goals and objectives.
TR: moves that Trail be closed until it dries out and weather/trail conditions permit. BG: should be at each town’s discretion. We can post on-line, but Scarborough isn’t going to enforce closure. AR: will this include horses? TR: yes. 2nd by JB, unan.
5. Next Meeting – April 11, 2012

6.  Adjourned at approximately 10:40 a.m.
